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Senate Passes Heller, Reed Unemployment Extension
Heller urges House of Representatives to renew unemployment extension

(Washington, D.C.) – Today, the U.S. Senate passed legislation introduced by Senators Dean Heller (R-NV) and Jack Reed (D-RI) to extend emergency unemployment benefits. Months of negotiations to reach a paid-for bipartisan proposal paved the way to final passage today.   

“It has been three months since emergency unemployment benefits expired for the millions of people actively searching for work. Through no fault of their own, American job seekers have been wondering how they will cover their mortgage, pay their utilities, fill up their car with gas, and put food on the table for their families,” said Senator Dean Heller. 

“I am grateful for Senator Reed’s persistence on this issue, as well as the commitment of many of my Republican colleagues to make sure these important benefits are extended,” Heller added. “I urge the House of Representatives to take action on our bill. Nevada’s unemployment remains one of the highest in the nation, which means this extension cannot wait any longer.”

On March 13, 2014, Senators Heller and Reed announced an agreement to reauthorize emergency unemployment insurance benefits for five months. The bill is cosponsored by Senators Susan Collins (R-ME), Rob Portman (R-OH), Lisa Murkowski (R-AK), Mark Kirk (R-IL), Jeff Merkley (D-OR), Cory Booker (D-NJ), Sherrod Brown (D-OH), and Dick Durbin (D-IL).  The plan allows for retroactive payments to eligible beneficiaries going back to December 28, 2013. 

The Reed-Heller legislation is fully paid-for using a combination of offsets that includes extending “pension smoothing” provisions from the 2012 highway bill (MAP-21), which were set to phase out this year, and extending customs user fees through 2024.  The bill also includes an additional offset allowing single-employer pension plans to prepay their flat rate premiums to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC). 

The Reed-Heller agreement also includes language championed by Senator Susan Collins to strengthen reemployment and eligibility assessment (REA) and ReEmployment Services (RES) programs.  In an effort to help get job seekers back into the workforce, individuals receiving emergency unemployment compensation will be eligible for enhanced, personalized  assessments  and referrals to reemployment services when they begin their 27th week of UI (Tier I) and 55th week of UI (Tier III).
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